2016 MESSER POND PROTECTIVE ASSOCIATION

21 ST ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING & BREAKFAST

DATE Saturday, July 30th, 2016, 9:00 a.m.

PLACE First Baptist Church in New London (see directions on next page)

COST No Charge

AGENDA 9:00 Registration & Breakfast

Pastries, coffee, juice, fruit

9:30 Business Meeting

- Election of Officers & Directors
- Approval of Minutes
- Questions on Board Report Handouts
- Volunteer Acknowledgements
- Presentation on the Messer Pond Watershed-based Implementation Plan
 - Results and Recommendations
 - Next Steps
- Other Business
 - Gun Range Discussion
- Membership Q & A

11:00 Wrap-up & Adjoin

RSVP Please reply to John Doyle (johndoyle@messerpond.org). Please let us know if

you have children who will be attending.

TIDBITS water, juice, coffee/tea, plates, cups, glasses, flatware and napkins will be

provided.

DIRECTIONS TO THE FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH

461 Main Street, New London, NH

From County Road, head north on County Road toward the hospital. At the roundabout (intersection with Newport Road) take the first right onto Newport Road. Continue east as it changes to Main Street with Springledge Farm on the left. Continue all the way past the Town Green on the left. The First Baptist Church is on the left at the corner of Seamans Road and Main Street just before Colby-Sawyer College. The parking lot is just after the church on the left. Please enter through the side door off the parking lot.

From Bog Road, head north on Bog Road toward the cemetery. At the stop sign turn left onto Knights Hill Road and then a quick right onto South Pleasant Street. At the blinking light/stop sign turn right onto Main Street. Continue past the Town Green on the left. The First Baptist Church is on the left at the corner of Seamans Road and Main Street just before Colby-Sawyer College. The parking lot is just after the church on the left. Please enter through the side door off the parking lot.

MESSER POND PROTECTIVE ASSOCIATION MINUTES OF ANNUAL MEETING Saturday, August 8, 2015 3:30 – 5:00 PM

The 20th Annual Messer Pond Protective Association Meeting was held at the First Baptist Church in New London and called to order at 3:45 pm.

A. <u>2015 Ballot</u>: The ballot of officers was presented, after which a motion was made and seconded to accept as presented, including proxy votes. It was noted and acknowledged that Dick Denise will again serve dual roles as VP and Treasurer and the secretary position remained unfilled. The following officers were then unanimously elected and officially sworn in to serve a one-year term for the 2015-2016 season, effective August 8, 2015:

President:

John Doyle

Vice-President:

Dick Denise

Secretary:

Treasurer:

Dick Denise

Director:

Scott Ellison

Director:

Sue Maguire Shock

Director:

Richard Showalter

Director:

Ethan Simon

- B. <u>Minutes of 2014 Annual Meeting</u>: Minutes of last year's Annual Meeting (7/19/2014), were unanimously approved as presented.
- C. <u>Board Reports</u>: Reports on MPPA Board activity and Water Protection Programs were distributed via email prior to the meeting.
- D. <u>Financial Report</u>: Dick Denise reviewed the P&L and Balance Sheet that had been distributed. Dick summarized that:
 - The Association has approximately \$19,000 in the bank.
 - As of the end of last year, there were 58 families in the association. As of the start of today's meeting, only about half that number have paid dues.
 - The Watershed Plan's expenses to date are \$14,940. At present, this is running above original estimates because of the Board's decision to expand the project's scope. This included: expanding water sampling, taking a core sample from the bottom of the pond, and consulting on the impact of development in the watershed.
 - The Association is still expecting to receive \$3,900 from the NH DES grant and the SCC Moose Plate grant.
- E. Goals for 2015-2016: John Doyle presented the goals for the 2015-2016 which include:
 - The Watershed Plan will be completed and submitted to DES for approval.
 - Final paperwork will be submitted to DES and SCC to close out grants.
 - Maintain on-going Water Protection Programs and initiate research in extending some aspects of the water sampling.
 - Review the analysis and recommendations from the Watershed Plan with the town.
 - Develop local partnerships with local groups by meeting and reviewing the Watershed Plan;
 outreach to Garden Club and other lake associations.

- F. <u>Review of the Watershed Plan effort</u>: Gabe Bolin was not able to attend. John presented some preliminary results and findings from the effort to date. Some of the points that were covered included:
 - Why the NH DES designated Messer Pond as impaired.
 - The development methodology of the Watershed Plan, how it meets DES guidelines and will qualify the MPPA for future financial and technical support
 - A review of why the Watershed Model is a cost-effective way of analyzing the watershed, and the rational of the use of water sampling and flow meters to support the development.
 - A review of the preliminary analysis of the sources of Phosphorus and sediment
 - An explanation of how a target goal for reducing the nutrient loading will be determined
 - A review of some of the preliminary work on the BMP development, their impact on reduction goals, their costs and the overall relationship/requirement to develop these within DES guidelines to qualify for financial help
 - Given these preliminary findings, some thoughts on what is next. This involved a discussion on the wetlands created by the construction of I-89, storm water runoff from roads around the pond and maintenance practices of culverts and catch basins.
 - There were a number of questions regarding the impact of septic systems, use of fertilizer, direct drainage and the assumptions of some of the calculations in these areas.
- G. <u>Volunteer Recognition</u>: John Doyle presented a list of members who have donated their time to the Watershed Plan development or other Water Protection Programs.
- H. <u>Wildlife</u>: John Doyle pointed out that he had been contacted by the Elkins Fish and Game group to maintain and expand the wood duck boxes currently on Messer Pond. The proposed locations are shown in the Board Reports that were emailed.
- I. <u>Social Activity</u>: John and Pat Harris volunteered to host this year's Holiday gathering. Jeff and Barbara Troxell volunteered to host the Fall Luncheon.

J. Other Business:

- It was noted that a log had surfaced and was floating off the island. Bruce Stetson volunteered to tow it to shore.
- The establishment of a shooting range at the end of the pond was brought up by Laura Shucart. The target practice is frequent and occurs mainly in the afternoon. The general opinion was that this type of activity is inappropriate in a neighborhood. Laura mentioned that she contacted the police and that the shooting range was operating within town guidelines.

The meeting adjourned at 5:15, followed by a potluck dinner.

Respectfully submitted,

Donna Doyle

2016 Ballot Messer Pond Protective Association

On the election of the officers and directors listed below please check one (For or Against or Abstain) or write-in a name on the line below for each position:

President	John Doyle	FOR	AGAINST	ABSTAIN
Vice-President		FOR	AGAINST	ABSTAIN
Secretary	year system	FOR	AGAINST	ABSTAIN
Treasurer		FOR	AGAINST	ABSTAIN
Director	Scott Ellison	FOR	AGAINST	ABSTAIN
Director	Susan Shock	FOR	AGAINST	ABSTAIN
Director	Richard Showalter	FOR	AGAINST	ABSTAIN
Director	Ethan Simon	FOR	AGAINST	ABSTAIN
Director	<u> </u>	FOR	AGAINST	ABSTAIN
Director		FOR	AGAINST	ABSTAIN
Signature:			Date:	

2016 Ballot Messer Pond Protective Association

On the item to accept the attached minutes from the August 8, 2015 Annual Meeting please check one (For or Against or Abstain):

			Transfer or	
	ABSTAIN	AGAINS	FOR	
5%	Date:		16877-2	Signaturé:
	Lin work had to			



Messer Pond Protective Association

P.O. Box 103

New London, NH 03257-0103 email: mppa@messerpond.org Website: www.messerpond.org

Please DONATE TO and/or JOIN MESSER POND PROTECTIVE ASSOCIATION for calendar year 2016



MPPA is a non-profit 501(c)(3) public charity. Your donations are tax deductible to the full extent of the law.

ONTACT INFORMATIO	N:	
Status:	Renewal 🗆 New Member 🗆	
Name(s):		
Street Address:		
P.O. Box:		
City, State, Zip:		
Phone:		
Email(s):		
- 1	Alternate Address or Winter Address (if different from above)	
Mailing Address:		
City, State, Zip:		
Phone:		W
Email:		
ONTRIBUTIONS:	Annual Dues - Individual - \$35	
	Couple - \$45	
	Family - \$50	
	Donations - General Fund	
	Messer Pond Watershed Management Plan Fund	
	Capital Reserve Fund	
	Wildlife Program	
	_	
	Lake Hosting Program	
	Water Quality Testing (VLAP) Program	
	Pre-Order "On Messer Pond" Calendar 2017 - \$15 each	
	MPPA Note Cards - Nature of Messer Pond, Set #1 1 Pack of 8 - \$15	<u></u>
	MPPA Note Cards - Nature of Messer Pond, Set #2 1 Pack of 8 - \$15	
	MPPA T-Shirts - Please indicate quantity and size below - \$15 each Also, please indicate tee color and design choice in the Comments Box.	
See bottom	of form or <u>www.messerpond.org/forsale</u> for choices and all items for sale.	
	Child S 0 Child M 0 Child L 0	
	Adult M 0 Adult L 0 Adult XL 0 Adult XXL 0	
	TOTAL \$	
	•	Thank yo

Note: Contributions are tax-deductible under section 170 of the Internal Revenue Code.

VOLUNTEERING - Please help if you can - We nee	d volunteers!			
Lake Hosting		Membersh	ip Activities 🗌	
Weed Watching		Education	al Activities 🗌	
Water Quality Monitoring		Other Short-ter	m Projects 🗌	
Watershed Issues		Serving on the Board Newsletter Assistance		
Water Safety	□ III io dos			
Fish and Wildlife	- 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1		Assistance	
COMMENTS OR SUGGESTIONS:				
			- A	
			- Fig W	
		20		
			~	
NOTE: T-shirt colors include: white, red, royal blue, purple, bl T-shirt designs include: MPPA Logo (original design), Barred Owl, Painted Turtle, Mallards, Lupines or any o	Pink Sunset, Blue Sunset	t, Loon, Heron, R	turquoise ed Squirrel,	
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! You n Please click the Submit Form button when finished		ge for your reco	rds.	

Copyright © 2005 - 2016 Messer Pond Protective Association. All rights reserved. Revised: 02/07/16

Reset Form

Submit Form